
 

                                                                        

Hanahan man charged after separate pursuits 

with multiple agencies 
2024-012732 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Thursday, October 24, 2024 

 

NORTH CHARLESTON, S.C. – Deputies with the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office responded 

to the 1700 block of Ashley River Road in Charleston on Wednesday, October 24, 2024, just 

after 12:30 p.m. in reference to an alleged harassment complaint.  

 

Upon arrival, deputies spoke with Anthony Karron Washington, 39, of Hanahan, who stated he 

believed he was being harassed and stalked by a technician that worked on his residence within 

the last year. After taking the report and interviewing multiple parties involved, deputies 

discovered Washington was driving with a suspended license. Washington was advised to step 

out of the vehicle and that he was under arrest, in which he resisted and drove off. A short 

pursuit ensued down Ashley River Road before it was canceled.  

 

A short time later, the North Charleston Police Department located him after a BOLO was sent 

to surrounding agencies. As NCPD officials have stated, their officers initiated a traffic stop and 

another pursuit ensued. Washington was later apprehended by an NCPD K-9. 

 

Enclosed in this release is the incident report for the Charleston County portion of this incident. 

 

Washington was booked at the Sheriff Al Cannon Detention Center. Between the two agencies, 

he is being charged with two counts of Failure to Stop for Blue Lights, Resisting Arrest, 

Assaulting a Police Officer while Resisting Arrest, Possession of Cocaine, Hit and Run with 

Minor Personal Injury, Hit and Run with Property Damage, Driving with a Suspended License, 

and Reckless Driving.  

 

Booking photos can be found online at https://inmatesearch.charlestoncounty.org/. For photos 

of people already released, click the “Show Past Bookings” box. 


